
APPENDIX 2

PETITIONS SUBMITTED TO GATESHEAD METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

DATE 
RECEIVED

REF FROM ISSUE FORWARDED 
TO

ACTION TO DATE

22.06.17
Submitted to 
the Deputy 
Leader of the 
Council

07/17 Petition from Keser 
Girls School

Petition requesting a crossing 
on Whitehall Road

Strategic 
Director, 
Communities 
and 
Environment

Surveys have been received and an 
analysis of the results is ongoing. The 
report will form the basis of the response 
to the petitioners.

23.11.17
Submitted to 
Councillor 
Twist

10/17 Petition from 
residents of 
Whickham

Petition requesting the 
installation of 2 pedestrian 
crossings at Parkway, 
Whickham

Strategic 
Director, 
Communities 
and 
Environment

Assessments have been undertaken and 
the report will form the basis of the 
response to the petitioners.

14.02.18
Submitted to 
Strategic 
Director, 
Corporate 
Services and 
Governance

01/18 Petition from GMB Petition against the propose 
parking restrictions on 
Shearlegs Road, Albany Road 
and Park Road 

Strategic 
Director, 
Communities 
and 
Environment

The petition has been received in 
response to the Council’s transport 
consultation on proposed waiting 
restrictions in the Shearlegs Road area. 
The petition is being considered together 
with other representations received.

16.03.18
Submitted to 
Councillor 
Turnbull

02/18 Petition from 
Residents of 
Crossfield Park

Petition requesting the closure 
of the cut through on Crossfield 
Park

Strategic 
Director, 
Communities 
and 
Environment

The Strategic Director has arranged a 
meeting on site with the ward councillors.

09.05.18
Submitted to 
Councillor 
Patterson

03/18 Petition from 
residents of Longhirst, 
Leam Lane Estate

Petition against the charge for 
the Care Call Service

Strategic 
Director, Care, 
Wellbeing and 
Learning

A meeting has been held with the lead 
petitioner and she understands the 
background and reasons why the Council 
has to make changes to the charging 
policy. The officer has went through her 
rent statement and, although she still has 
some concerns about the charge, she 



has accepted that the charge will remain 
on the rent. Some of the benefits of the 
new service were explained to her, in 
particular, access to a key safe which we 
can provide free of charge. The lead 
petitioner has visited all her neighbours to 
discuss the meeting and to see if anyone 
is interested in a free key safe. She has 
reported back to the Council officer and 
we will be installing these to those who 
want one.  Overall it was a positive 
meeting and a letter will be sent to the 
lead petitioner to clarify the discussions 
and ultimate outcome. 

It is proposed that the petition be 
removed from the schedule.

24.05.18
Submitted to 
Councillor 
Haley

04/18 Petition from 
residents of Wolseley 
Close, Teams

Petition regarding lack of a 
footpath, street signage and 
car parking for Teams Centre

Strategic 
Director, 
Communities 
and 
Environment

The petition is currently being considered 
by officers.


